OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 16 April 2009
PROJECT- The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE- 30 April 2009
Description of the problem-The Dalles Dam requests shutting off both fish units from 2100 until 0300 on 21 June to facilitate the completion of the station service contract.  
Type of outage required-The fish units will be out of service for about six hours; from 2100 on 21 June until 0300 on 22 June.
Impact on facility operation- The fish units provide attraction flow for the East fishway.  Turning them off will reduce head at the fishway entrances, taking the fishway out of FPP criteria.
Length of time for repairs- The fish units are expected to be out of service for no more than six hours, during the nighttime hours.
Expected impacts on fish passage- The outage will occur during the nighttime hours, when few adult fish are migrating.  Due to the timing, the impacts to migrating, adult salmonids are expected to be minimal.  There are no impacts anticipated for neither juvenile salmonids nor adult lamprey.
Comments from agencies

IDFG- Impacts likely low, but why are we not planning for winter work window? Russ

TDA Chief of Maintenance response to IDFG- This work is part of the Station Service Modernization.  This contractor arrived on site to begin work this spring and will be on site for approximately 2 years.  The work is very complex.  A schedule of their work was not available for last IWW and cannot wait until next IWW.  This outage is short term and scheduled for the traditional hours of darkness, a low passage period for adult fish.  It is the best we can do under the circumstances.
TDA Electrician response to IDFG- Our critical path dictates this as priority. We have to have SP3 gear in service in order to power the rest of the stages of this project. SP3 will be installed and running by June 29th, this allows us to remove TO and to provide a backup power source to station power.  We will be revisiting this outage in the winter to "clean up" the disconnect point, but until then we need to have this point isolated.

WDFW- Don't anticipate a major problem, as its being done at night.  Though that is the ladder that is almost exclusively used at The Dalles, so as long as it doesn't go overtime.  Ann

Final results- The Project will move forward with this work as scheduled and coordinated above.  
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
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Tammy
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